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Corporate Services 
Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 

Municipal Clerk/Director of Legislative Services 
905 478 4282 ext. 3821 

tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca 

June 15, 2022 

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Summary and Implications of Provincial Bill 109: More Homes for Everyone Act,
2022 

For your information and records, at its electronic meeting held on June 7, 2022 the 
Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 

WHEREAS the Town of East Gwillimbury is Canada’s fastest growing 
municipality (with more than 5,000 residents) according to 2021 Census 
Canada data; and 

WHEREAS the Council of the Town of East Gwillimbury has significant 
concerns regarding the impact of Bill 109 on the community planning process, 
and the ability of municipalities to deliver on initiatives to address housing 
supply and attainability, and 

WHEREAS the refund provisions in Bill 109 will result in existing taxpayers 
subsidizing development applications as well as lost revenue and increased 
staff costs for municipalities; and 

WHEREAS the prescription of what constitutes a complete application does not 
address differing levels of complexities and the unique circumstances and 
diverse landforms that exist across the province, nor does it recognize the 
collaborative process and relationships between parties that deliver results for 
municipalities; and 

WHEREAS limiting conditions on Draft Plan of Subdivision does not address 
the unusual and often challenging circumstances best understood by local 
municipal staff and elected officials; 
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BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of East 
Gwillimbury requests that Government of Ontario revisit the provisions of Bill 
109 and work with all stakeholders, including municipalities represented by the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario to deliver legislation that allows 
municipalities to plan, grow and deliver communities that adhere to local, 
provincially-approved Official Plans, rather than strict statutory timelines; and 

THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario, MPP Caroline Mulroney, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
all York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs in Ontario; and 

THAT a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration. 

If you have any further questions, feel free to contact the undersigned. 

Yours truly, 

Tara Lajevardi, Hon.B.A. 
Municipal Clerk 

cc: The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, MPP York – Simcoe 
York Region Mayors and Regional Chairs 
Association of Municipalities Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 
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